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Object: Host statement for the acceptance of the PhD Candidate Flavia Vitiello at the Laboratory "Systemic 
Health Care," Claude Bernard University Lyon 1, Lyon, France 
 
Lyon, December 16th 2022 
 
Dears All, 
 
As Co-head of the Lab of the Host Institution, I’m very glad to accept Dr. Flavia Vitiello, PhD Candidate 
of the Doctorate in “Biomedical Sciences” of the Medical Faculty at the Università Politecnica delle 
Marche, in our Laboratory "Systemic Health Care, from May 2023 to October 2023. 
 
I hereby confirm that the relevant equipment for her work will be available during this period and the 
infrastructure of our laboratory will provide all the necessary instruments and space resources.  
 
It is therefore a pleasure to give her guidance in order to promote her intention to perform basic research 
and clinical studies in the frame of her PhD project, titled “Modern multidisciplinary approaches for 
studying the interaction between tooth tissues and dental restorative materials”, strengthening the 
already existent collaboration between my team and the one of her supervisor, Prof. Giovanna Orsini.  
Dr. Vitiello is highly motivated and dedicated to develop her project and I am sure that she would be 
of great help to carry out studies on public health and prevention.  
Among the expectations of the internship, it is planned to work on clinical research programs developed 
by the Laboratory and under instruction and/or in progress. These programs are related to the 
evaluation of therapeutic education actions in individual prophylaxis on the symbiosis of the oral 
microbiota in relation to systemic diseases. 
 
We are looking forward to welcoming Mrs. Vitiello in Lyon in May 2023. 
 
With kind regards, 
       Dr Florence Carrouel 


